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Minutes of the meeting of Full Council held on Monday 9th January 2017, 6.00pm at the Eaglestone Meeting Place.
PRESENT: Cllrs Sue Smith, Jordan Coventry, Reg Elliot, Brian Fitzwilliam, Donna Fuller, Sue Luttman, John Orr, Archibald Prempeh, Pauline Prop, Yvonne Tomlinson, Thillai Visvendran, Brian Walker, Alan Williamson, Kevin Wilson, Pam Wilson, Yahya Wiseman, Peter Orme, Tina El-shabrawy
Attending Officers: Kat Mottram (Interim Council Manager), Abi Bassett (RFO), Louise Randall (Minutes), Lorraine Essam (Environment Officer), Julia Bandy (Community Support Officer)
FC 70/16 Apologies
Nick Scott

FC 71/16 Declarations of Interest

None
FC 72/16 Chairs Announcements

Building work at Coffee Hall has been delayed, now due to finish end of Jan beginning of Feb. 
Meeting with TVP went well, after speaking with them learned that there are only 4 officers to cover our area, so they are doing their best. 

Chairs Awards have had to be postponed due to the delay with the building works at Coffee Hall. 
Emails – Please make sure emails are replied to, even to just acknowledge the receipt of the email. 

Archibald Prempeh Arrived at 1810
FC 73/16 Questions from the public (Max. 10 minutes)

None

FC 74/16 Minutes of the previous meeting
Full Council – Approved

HR – Approved

Services – Date and time of next meeting missing
Scrutiny – Wrong minutes printed
P&R - Approved
FC 75/16 Budgets

Consultation Results

Committee received reports and spreadsheet

Update on response – we had 71 returned, which in comparison with other parishes is a low amount. The results showed a higher proportion of those that responded would be happier to pay a higher increase in council tax. 

Residents had been asked which WCC’s services they most valued it showed landscaping and environmental services as most valued. Carnival and events, and Grant aid showed as being the services the residents would be prepared to lose. 

The budget consultation supports a rise in the precept. 
Proposals
It should be noted that the proposals below would result in a Band D precept of £190.29 per year (£165.47 in current year). Those on Band A would pay £126.85 per year, Band B would pay £148.00 per year and Band C would pay £169.15 per year, with these amounts reduced by 25% for single adult household’s and also reduced for those in receipt of council tax benefits. 

Sufficiency Report

Committee received report
Still awaiting correspondents in regard to the second PWLB loan WCC applied for.
Dilapidation costs for the Netherfield office is still under negotiation with the landlord. 

Until the final costs of the new building and the costs of the dilapidations for the Netherfield office along with the outcome of the PWLB Loan application it is difficult to narrow down the opening balance for next year. The predicted opening balance for next year is £214,000. 

Recommendations 

A) Approve the budget as shown on the spreadsheet – Approved – 14 in favour, 1 against and 2 abstain
B) That the precept be set at £441,756 for 2017/2018 (15% increase) – Approved – 12 In favour 4 against

C) That the service committee at its meeting in January determine how to allocate the £57,000 in the projects and service initiatives budget on staffing and/or projects and that the committee be authorised to determine this – Approved – Unanimous

D) That all committees be asked to consider service plans for 2017/2018 in line with this budget with full and final service plan for the council as a whole being considered and determined in March 2017 – Approved – 12 in favour, 2 against

E) That Milton Keynes Council be informed that the minimum grant for landscaping to enable WCC to consider continuation of the landscape service beyond November 2017 (at expiry of the current 3 year contract) is £156,000 – Approved – 15 in favour, 2 against

F) That a meeting of the council in late Spring/Summer or early Autumn as appropriate consider whether it is feasible to continue with landscaping contract/service beyond November (to be considered initially by the Policy and Resources Committee if feasible) – Approved – Unanimous

G) That a small working group of members led by the leader of the Council be formed immediately to drive income generation proposals and to report regularly on progress to the Policy and Resources Committee – Approved – Unanimous

H) That the Grant Aid budget of £15,000 be proportioned as per the current year with 60% being ring fenced to estates on a formula to be determined by the Services Committee – Agreed – Unanimous

I) That members Ward Budgets (Cllr Ward Initiatives Fund) be set at £200 per member for 2017/2017 (£250 in the current year) – Approved – Unanimous

J) That member allowances for 2017/2018 be at the same level as 2016/2017 – Approved – Unanimous

FC 77/16 Use of delegated powers, office name and penalties (if any) 
The committee received report.
Purpose of report is to delegate powers to the interim council manager for the purposes of negotiating dilapidation costs, final building costs and any potential penalty that may be imposed on the building contractors. 

Recommendations

1) That council note the report – Noted

2) That the council agree delegated powers to the interim council manager, in consultation with the lead manager in respect of;

A) Negotiating dilapidation costs relating to 33-37 Farthing Grove

B) Agreeing the final costing relating to the new office build at Coffee Hall

C) Deciding on and imposing any potential penalty on the building contractors for non-fulfilment (or partial non-fulfilment) of contract.

Approved – Unanimous

Brian Walker left – 19:25

Tina El-Shabrawy left – 19:25

FC 78/16 Neighbourhood Plan

To approve the plan and various other documents

The Neighbourhood plan has come in under budget, but need to keep in mind the next years and possible financial input that may be required. The remaining money to be ring fenced for such time. 
Recommendations
1) That the committee notes the report – Noted

2) That the committee approves the WCNP and supporting documents for submission to MKC – Approved – Unanimous 

Full council would like to express their thanks to Victoria Binko for the work she has put into the neighbourhood plan, also to all the residents and also councillors on the steering group. 

Thanks also to Sue chair of the council for her hard work throughout the process. 
Date of next meeting: 6th March 2017
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